
 

 

Welcome to 3 Angelfish in 2022. My name is Adrian Carbone and I am the classroom teacher for this year. 

I cannot wait to see what 2022 brings for all the superstars in 3 Angelfish! This year our classes at 

Fairvale are named after sea animals, 2022 is the year of Artisanal Fisheries and Aquaculture! Angelfish 

can be found in freshwater and salt water. There are over 90 species of Angelfish in the world. We have 

been learning Angelfish facts in class, ask your child to tell you what they have learnt about them. 

Seesaw 

 

Every student in 3A has an account with Seesaw. Each student has their 

own personal log in and I encourage families to follow along with their 

child’s portfolio. Permission notes were sent home earlier this term and 

I kindly ask that they are returned as soon as possible. Students will be 

uploading work samples, photos, videos and sharing their learning journey 

throughout 2022 with you via this app. This will also be a place where I 

will share important class information and reminders, when necessary. 

Should you require help logging in and using Seesaw, please do not 

hesitate to come and see me.  

Homework Homework is given on a fortnightly basis. Students have 2 weeks to 

complete the activities and return it on Friday (even weeks – week 2, 4, 

6, 8, 10). I encourage you to come and see me if completing homework is 

causing any difficulty. 

Library Library is on Wednesday please ensure your child has a library bag so 

they can borrow books to take home.   

Attendance

 

It is very important that all students attend school every day and are 

on time, but we understand if your child is sick or there is an 

emergency. If your child is away please ensure you either call the 

office to inform us or send a note with your child on the next day that 

they are at school. This note needs to be returned within 7 days of the 

absence. 

 

Mathletics and Reading 

Eggs 

 

We will continue to use both Reading Eggs, for English and Mathletics, 

for Mathematics this year. I will provide each student with a log in for 

each program. We will do some of these activities at school however, if 

you would work with your child at home that would be extremely 

helpful. Permission notes were sent home earlier this term and I kindly 

ask that they are returned as soon as possible. 

 

Sport Our sport day is on Friday. Please make sure your child is wearing their 

sports uniform and they have a drink bottle.  

Notes Please check your child’s bag regularly as we will often send notes home 

with important information. Remember to check online to find the 

schools newsletter that goes out every fortnight.  

I look forward to an exciting year with your child. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any 

concerns or require help with anything at all.   

Kind regards,  

Adrian Carbone            

 




